Coach V. O. Ward, Medicine Lodge, Kansas.

Dear Coach Ward:

I certainly appreciate your fine cooperation. Don Heiland came down this week and the coaches are mighty well pleased with him. He is coming back this week-end, we think.

I appreciate your suggestion to Don that he come on to school and wait until he is called, and not say anything about it to his board. That is fine headwork.

Thanks for the name of the boy at Attica. All the coaches deeply appreciate your fine cooperation.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH